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Mr. WALZ. Mr. Speaker, I rise today 

to applaud the House, the Senate and 
the President for having the courage to 
attack the important issue of health 
care. I also want to recognize that the 
legislation passed by this House in No-
vember takes a huge leap forward in 
addressing the issue of paying for value 
in health care. 

The current payment system rewards 
volume and quantity rather than qual-
ity and outcomes. We waste hundreds 
of billions of dollars every year on 
tests and procedures that do not im-
prove patient health. We need to 
change the incentive system. We need 
doctors and hospitals to work together 
to coordinate care based around pa-
tient need. 

In my district in southern Min-
nesota, the Mayo Clinic has done ex-
actly that. There are other institutions 
around the country that also provide 
high-quality, low-cost, efficient care. 
This is the one issue that both sides 
can agree on. 

Yesterday in Roll Call, led by the 
Mayo Clinic, the Chamber of Com-
merce, Cleveland Clinic and other in-
surers, they stated: reforming health 
care in America will not become easier 
with the passage of time. We encourage 
all stakeholders, government officials, 
patients, families, insurers, doctors 
and nurses to work together to pass re-
forms that provide quality, affordable 
health care for Americans. This is the 
path to true health care reform that 
will strengthen our economy, take care 
of America’s families, and grow jobs. 

f 

AMERICAN HEALTH CARE 1; 
CANADIAN HEALTH CARE ZERO 

(Mr. POE of Texas asked and was 
given permission to address the House 
for 1 minute.) 

Mr. POE of Texas. Mr. Speaker, the 
Canadian Premier of Newfoundland, 
Danny Williams, snuck into the United 
States recently for some stealth health 
care. Now, why would the Canadian 
Premier come to the United States for 
heart surgery? Because his life de-
pended on it. 

‘‘My heart, my choice, my health’’ he 
proclaimed. When it came down to it, 
he didn’t trust his life to Canada’s gov-
ernment-run health care system. Imag-
ine that. 

The Canadian Premier said after the 
very successful American heart sur-
gery, ‘‘I did not sign away my right to 
get the best possible health care for 
myself when I entered politics.’’ 

The American people have said they 
don’t want to be forced into signing 
their lives away with government-run 
health care either. When life and death 
decisions are put in the hands of gov-
ernment bureaucrats, it’s unhealthy 
for everybody. 

Just ask the Canadian Premier. 
When it came down to a matter of his 
own life or death decision, the Cana-
dian Premier chose private health care 
and American heart surgeons over the 
Canadian nationalized system. 

Sounds like ‘‘private health care for 
me, but not for thee.’’ 

And that’s just the way it is. 
f 

HONORING THE LIFE OF PETER 
STRAUSS 

(Mr. DRIEHAUS asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend his re-
marks.) 

Mr. DRIEHAUS. Mr. Speaker, last 
week Cincinnati lost a committed pub-
lic servant and a valued friend when 
Pete Strauss passed away. 

Pete served on the Cincinnati City 
Council from 1981 until 1993, serving 
part of that time as the city’s vice 
mayor. More than just a politician, 
Pete was a leader, a person who truly 
embodied the virtues of leadership. He 
sought office not out of personal ambi-
tion, but from a desire to improve the 
lives of those in our community. He 
served Cincinnati, not with a political 
or partisan agenda, but to get results 
for the people and city he represented. 

When I was a young man with a 
growing interest in government, I and 
many others like me looked up to Pete 
Strauss as the kind of public servant 
we have since aspired to become. 

Pete’s character was beyond ques-
tion, and his bravery was exhibited in 
his courageous fight against Parkin-
son’s. He will be dearly missed by his 
wife, Kitty, his sons, Mike and Matt, 
and all of the city that he loved and 
served for so long. Thank you, Pete. 

f 

AMERICAN CONSERVATION AND 
CLEAN ENERGY INDEPENDENCE 
ACT 
(Mr. TIM MURPHY of Pennsylvania 

asked and was given permission to ad-
dress the House for 1 minute.) 

Mr. TIM MURPHY of Pennsylvania. 
Mr. Speaker, in today’s news, the 
Chairman of the Federal Reserve, Ben 
Bernanke, warned that huge deficits 
and borrowing place us at risk for high 
inflation and high interest rates. 

Add this to the high unemployment, 
borrowing from China and buying huge 
amounts of oil from OPEC, and we have 
to recognize we’ve got a mess on our 
hands. 

But there is a solution. We can create 
jobs and grow our economy without 
raising taxes. It is the bipartisan 
American Conservation and Clean En-
ergy Independence Act, H.R. 2227. This 
bill uses the trillions of dollars from 
oil and gas exploration off our coast to 
drive conservation and new tech-
nologies to improve energy efficiency; 
develop clean-energy generation and 
infrastructure; rebuild America’s inef-
ficient transportation system; and 
clean our air and water. Not only will 
we be creating a clean energy future, 
but creating millions of good-paying 
jobs for years to come. 

The news tells us of how things are, 
but that’s not how it has to be. Join me 
in supporting the American Conserva-
tion and Clean Energy Independence 
Act. 

HUMANITARIAN AID FOR HAITI 
(Mr. HIMES asked and was given per-

mission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend his re-
marks.) 

Mr. HIMES. Mr. Speaker, despite the 
economic pain felt by so many Amer-
ican families, we’ve seen something 
truly amazing in the extent to which 
Americans have come together to ad-
dress the tragedy of our brothers and 
sisters in Haiti. 

I’m proud to stand here this morning 
to highlight two organizations based in 
my district who have done wonderful 
work. Save the Children, Westport, 
Connecticut, run by Charlie McCor-
mack, has 50 people on the ground that 
have touched half a million Haitians 
with medical, food and other sorts of 
aid. Americare is based in Stanford, 
Connecticut, and run by Curt Welling. 
The earthquake had barely stopped be-
fore they had teams on the ground pro-
viding medical relief; and they have 
pledged $50 million to rebuild the Hai-
tian health care system. 

I rise today to highlight, to honor 
and to thank these two wonderful orga-
nizations and to urge them to keep up 
the good work. Thank you, Save the 
Children, thank you, Americare, for all 
that you have done. 

f 

HONORING RESERVE OFFICERS 
ASSOCIATION’S CHAPLAIN OF 
THE YEAR 
(Mr. CAO asked and was given per-

mission to address the House for 1 
minute.) 

Mr. CAO. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
congratulate Chaplain Phillip ‘‘Endel’’ 
Lee, Jr., the 2010 recipient of the Re-
serve Officers Association Chaplain of 
the Year Award, who is currently serv-
ing in my district. 

I also congratulate him and thank 
him for delivering the opening prayer 
here on the floor of the U.S. House of 
Representatives on Tuesday, February 
9, 2010. His prayer was powerful and 
moving and reminded us that we are 
‘‘Americans promoting freedom, re-
sponsible for our actions, and dedicated 
to the principles that made us free.’’ 

Chaplain Lee has always been a bea-
con of hope to those facing immense 
tragedies. He rescued survivors off 
rooftops during Hurricane Katrina and 
prayed at Ground Zero with the fami-
lies of victims of September 11. 

I am proud to have Chaplain Lee 
serving in my congressional district. I 
thank him for his leadership in the 
spiritual rebuilding of Orleans and Jef-
ferson Parishes, and I speak for all of 
us here when I thank him and his fam-
ily’s service to and sacrifice for this 
great Nation. 

f 

HEALTH CARE REFORM 
(Mr. MURPHY of Connecticut asked 

and was given permission to address 
the House for 1 minute.) 

Mr. MURPHY of Connecticut. Mr. 
Speaker, the people I represent in Con-
necticut, those who buy their health 
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insurance on the individual market, 
are bearing the burden of a 20 percent 
rate hike in a recession. 

Who’s getting this 20 percent? It’s 
not the patients, it’s not my doctors, 
it’s not my hospitals. 

This fact screams for the need for na-
tional health insurance reform, reform 
that drives down health care costs for 
everyone, and asking those who make 
the biggest bucks off the system to 
take a little bit less. 

Today President Obama is going to 
convene Members of both parties in a 
televised forum to sit down and try to 
fix our health insurance mess. And I’m 
hopeful that our Republican friends 
will finally bring some ideas that will 
change this status quo for individuals 
in my district, seniors and small busi-
nesses across the Nation. Instead of 
empowering these insurance industry 
rate increases, they should work with 
us to stop them. 

I’m not naive. This may not happen 
today. But I’ll tell you this: people in 
Connecticut will be watching. 

f 

HEALTH CARE SUMMIT 

(Mr. HERGER asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend his re-
marks.) 

Mr. HERGER. Mr. Speaker, the 
President continues to ignore the 
American people’s fundamental rejec-
tion of this health care bill. He needs 
to listen to the American public when 
they say ‘‘no’’ to Big Government and 
‘‘no’’ to government-run health care. 
Yet, his proposal is more of the same 
government intrusion and high taxes 
that have been the dominant things of 
his health care plan since day one. 

By refusing to change his plan, the 
President is demonstrating that to-
day’s summit and his rhetoric about 
working with Republicans to find solu-
tions are purely for show. 

Mr. Speaker, it’s time to start over 
and allow the public to have a seat at 
the table. 

f 

b 1015 

ORLANDO ZAPATA TAMAYO 

(Mr. SIRES asked and was given per-
mission to address the House for 1 
minute.) 

Mr. SIRES. Mr. Speaker, I rise today 
to share my deep sadness over the loss 
of a human prisoner of conscience, Or-
lando Zapata Tamayo, held by the 
Cuban regime. 

Orlando Zapata Tamayo was first ar-
rested in March of 2003 for partici-
pating in a hunger strike to demand 
the release of Dr. Oscar Biscet and 
other prisoners of conscience. Since his 
initial arrest and unwarranted impris-
onment, the regime consistently in-
creased Zapata’s prison term to 47 
years. 

While in prison, Zapata endured fre-
quent beatings and unimaginable living 
conditions. On December 3, Mr. Zapata 

began a hunger strike to protest the 
human rights violations and the re-
peated beatings by the Cuban authori-
ties. After an 83-day hunger strike, Or-
lando Zapata Tamayo passed away on 
Thursday, February 23, 2010, with his 
mother at his side. 

In mourning the death of Orlando Za-
pata Tamayo, I urge my colleagues to 
listen to his message of freedom and re-
spect for human life. As the atrocities 
he fought against remain the reality of 
Cuba today, we must continue to fight 
for human rights and the release of all 
political prisoners. 

f 

SNOHOMISH COUNTY AUTO THEFT 
TASK FORCE 

(Mr. LARSEN of Washington asked 
and was given permission to address 
the House for 1 minute.) 

Mr. LARSEN of Washington. Mr. 
Speaker, today I rise to recognize the 
Snohomish County Auto Theft Task 
Force for its success in combating ve-
hicle theft in my district. 

Recently, the task force was recog-
nized as the top auto theft recovery 
team in Washington State by the 
Washington Auto Theft Prevention Au-
thority. While vehicle thefts across the 
State decreased 20 percent in 2009, Sno-
homish County led the way with a re-
markable 29 percent decline. 

The Snohomish County Auto Theft 
Task Force is an example of law en-
forcement agencies working together 
to make a difference in our commu-
nity. The Snohomish team is made up 
of detectives from the Monroe, 
Marysville, and Lynnwood police de-
partments; the Washington State Pa-
trol; the Snohomish County Sheriff’s 
Office, the Snohomish County Prosecu-
tor’s Office, and, most recently, the 
Tulalip Tribes. 

Through this partnership, the task 
force disrupted the operation of 26 chop 
shops and theft rings over the past year 
alone—tracking down stolen vehicles, 
arresting those responsible, and help-
ing make sure the bad guys were con-
victed. 

Since forming in 2008, the Snohomish 
County team has convicted over 100 
people and recovered 82 vehicles with 
an estimated value of $1.5 million along 
with $337,400 worth of stolen property. 

At a time when budgets are stretched 
thin, we should not forget the needs of 
law enforcement or of the work of our 
prosecutor’s office in making sure 
these folks are behind bars. 

f 

ANTITRUST EXEMPTION REPEAL 
(Mr. HALL of New York asked and 

was given permission to address the 
House for 1 minute.) 

Mr. HALL of New York. Mr. Speaker, 
yesterday the House took a major step 
forward by repealing the antitrust ex-
emption for health insurance compa-
nies. For more than 65 years, insurance 
companies have been able to play by a 
different set of rules, and the result has 
been disastrous for my constituents 
and for families across the country. 

Americans deserve choices. They de-
serve the ability to pick the health 
plan they want at an affordable price, 
but because of these health insurance 
exemptions from antitrust, they were 
denied that trust. Insurance companies 
have been shielded from legal liability 
for price fixing, for sabotaging their 
competitors in order to drive them out 
of the market. In most industries, 
these behaviors would be unacceptable, 
but for the insurance industry, it’s just 
another play in the book. 

I have been a long and strong pro-
ponent of repealing this antitrust ex-
emption. I’m thrilled that the House 
acted in such a bipartisan fashion to do 
so, and I urge the Senate to quickly 
pass this legislation so that all of our 
constituents can have a choice. 

f 

MILITARY FAMILIES JOB 
CONTINUITY ACT 

(Mrs. DAHLKEMPER asked and was 
given permission to address the House 
for 1 minute and to revise and extend 
her remarks.) 

Mrs. DAHLKEMPER. Mr. Speaker, 
every year our servicemembers across 
the country receive permanent change- 
of-station orders, having to relocate 
their families to meet the needs of our 
national defense. In the process, mili-
tary spouses often have to put their ca-
reers on hold. 

My new legislation, the Military 
Families Job Continuity Act, offers a 
$500 tax credit to any military spouse 
who has to renew or transfer a profes-
sional license when a permanent 
change-of-station order takes their 
family across State lines. This tax 
credit will ease the stress of transfers 
and help military spouses quickly reen-
ter the workforce. 

I urge my colleagues to renew our 
commitment to our soldiers and to our 
soldiers’ families by supporting the 
Military Families Job Continuity Act. 

f 

NATIONAL TEACH AG DAY 
(Mr. CHILDERS asked and was given 

permission to address the House for 1 
minute.) 

Mr. CHILDERS. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today in support of National Teach Ag 
Day. I have introduced a bill, House 
Resolution 886, to honor our Nation’s 
agriculture educators and to support 
National Teach Ag Day on this day, 
February 25, 2010. 

At a time when there is a nationwide 
teacher shortage in ag education and 
many agricultural education programs 
are suffering from the lack of qualified 
teachers, I feel it’s important to en-
courage students to explore careers as 
teachers in agriculture. These teachers 
work hard to ensure that over a mil-
lion American students receive an ag 
education as part of their curriculum. 

Ag educators work hand in hand with 
community groups like FFA to 
strengthen communities. Our Nation’s 
food supply depends on our continued 
support of the entire agriculture indus-
try. Encouraging students to pursue 

VerDate Nov 24 2008 01:09 Feb 26, 2010 Jkt 089060 PO 00000 Frm 00003 Fmt 4634 Sfmt 0634 E:\CR\FM\K25FE7.004 H25FEPT1dc
ol

on
 o

n 
D

S
K

2B
S

O
Y

B
1P

R
O

D
 w

ith
 H

O
U

S
E


		Superintendent of Documents
	2022-10-12T13:05:37-0400
	Government Publishing Office, Washington, DC 20401
	Government Publishing Office
	Government Publishing Office attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by Government Publishing Office




